BOROUGH OF WOODCLIFF LAKE

PLANNING BOARD

AUGUST 22, 2011





MINUTES



Call to order:









The meeting was called to order at 8:00 p.m. at the Borough Hall by the Chairman. 

Adequate Notice Statement:

The Chairman announced that the Meeting, in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Law, P.L. 1975, Chapter 231, was announced at the Reorganization Meeting held on January 10, 2011 in the Municipal Building.  Notice of this meeting was posted and two newspapers, The Record and The Ridgewood News, were notified.  Notice was also provided, in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Law, of the Planning Board’s intention to conduct formal business at this Meeting.

The public was advised of the Planning Board’s rule that the meetings will be concluded by 11:00 p.m.
Flag Salute

Roll Call:

George Fry, Chairman



Present

Willford Morrison, Vice Chairman


Present

Kenneth Glemby




Present
John Glaser





Present

Wolfgang Albrecht




Absent
Mayor LaPaglia




Absent

Al Dattoli





Present

Robert Nathin





Present
Joseph Langschultz




Present 

Edward Barboni




Present

David Ciaudelli




Present

Marc Leibman, Attorney



Present

Elliott Sachs, Engineer



Present

Donna Holmqvist, Planner



Present

John Pavlovich, Traffic Consultant


Present

Kathy Rizza, Secretary



Present

The minutes from June 27th, July 11th and August 22nd, 2011 will be approved at the next meeting.

Resolution:  Russo Development/Engle Burman – 364 Chestnut Ridge Road, LLC


         364 Chestnut Ridge Road


         Block 402, Lots 5 and 6
                     Assisted Living Facility

Attorney Antimo DelVecchio was present for the reading of the resolution on this property. The resolution was read by all Board members.  Mr. Nathin suggested that something be written regarding resident bus size and the parking space size for this vehicle.  Attorney Leibman will add a condition allowing this bus since the vehicle is a short bus at 22’ long and the parking space is 9’x18’.  Additionally, typographical errors will be fixed and a new resolution will be forwarded to the Board Secretary for distribution.  The resolution was approved on a motion from Mr. Morrison, seconded by Mr. Langschultz, and carried by roll call vote as follows:

Mr. Dattoli

Yes

Mr. Glaser

Yes

Mr. Nathin

Yes

Mr. Langschultz
Yes

Mr. Morrison

Yes

Chairman Fry

Yes

The resolution will be distributed to the proper personnel and will be published as required by law.  It will be kept on file at Borough Hall for public viewing at any time.

Tice’s Corner Marketplace – Re-Zoning Issue
Mr. Louis D’Arminio, of Price Meese, was present as the Attorney for the applicant. The letter from Burgis Associates dated August 18, 2011 was reviewed in detail.  Mr. D’Arminio was concerned with the fact that more parking is needed for a restaurant use. – 30 to 35 more spaces. If his applicant has to add these spaces they would have to go along the rear of the shopping center and this would take away some greenery.  Mr. D’Arminio would like these spaces to be for employees.  He stated that more impervious coverage is needed to be conforming.  Ms. Holmqvist explained the 80% impervious coverage standards established by the developer’s agreement from the Affordable Housing issues in the 1990’s.  Chairman Fry spoke regarding issues with parking in the rear.  He is not sure there is enough room for additional parking in the rear and feels that it is not the safest place for customers to park since there are delivery trucks in this area.   This is also the route for fire trucks and ambulances.  Mr. Dattoli asked how many seats are proposed for a future restaurant.  He was told 150 seats is proposed requiring 50 parking spaces.  Board Attorney Leibman asked why the applicant couldn’t just go for a variance for the parking.  Chairman Fry doesn’t feel that removing greenery and putting parking in the rear makes sense since most of the time parking is not a problem at the mall.  Attorney Leibman also suggested eliminating parking requirements in the proposed ordinance.  Mr. Nathin stated that he agrees with this as long as parking is not a problem at the mall.  Ms. Holmqvist stated that the proposed ordinance should be modified to allow shared parking and that a ratio should be decided upon for this zone.  The Board was polled with the following results:

Mr. Nathin stated that if parking is not a current problem, but does become a problem in the future, could it be stipulated in the ordinance that the applicant must install additional parking spaces?  

Mr. Dattoli stated that he is not in favor of parking in the rear and is against the loss of greenery.  

Mr. Morrison is not in favor of adding additional parking.  

Mr. Barboni agrees with Mr. Morrison.  

Mr. Glaser would like the coverage to remain as is.  

Mr. Glemby and Mr. Ciaudelli agree with Mr. Glaser.  

Mr. Langschultz stated that a quality restaurant is needed and that the parking should be left as is.
Board Traffic Engineer John Pavlovich stated that if the parking spaces were 9’ wide, instead of 9.5’, there would be more.
Chairman Fry stated to Mr. D’Arminio that he has received his direction from the Board.  Mr. D’Arminio will summarize his case and go before the Mayor and Council.

A break was taken at 9:25 p.m.  Meeting resumed at 9:30 p.m.  Roll Call was taken again – all was the same except for the departure of Mr. Glemby.

HLM – Retail and Office Building

62 Broadway

Block 2708, Lot 1
Attorney D’Arminio of Price Meese was present for this application.  This is the second meeting for this application, the first being July 11th.  The next exhibit number is A-8.  Mr. D’Arminio stated that more testimony on signage and elevations by Mr. Morpurgo will be given at this meeting.  Mr. Morpurgo has been previously sworn.  He referred to Exhibit A-6 regarding elevations.  The air conditioning units at 36’ can be enclosed.  Mr. Morpurgo stated that 36’ is the maximum height for these units.  Mr. D’Arminio stated that the applicant will comply with the noise standard.  Chairman Fry is concerned with what the mechanicals will look like.  Mr. Morpurgo stated that as of now they will be seen, but the parapet can be raise so that you don’t see them.  Mr. D’Arminio stated they do meet the height requirements but understands the visual problem.  Ms. Holmqvist spoke regarding the square footage of the retail and office space, and stated that the mezzanine, if determined to be a variance, could be voted on separately.  Chairman Fry asked if the mezzanine was used in the parking calculations.  Attorney Leibman stated that this needs to be talked about and that the number of stories is an issue.  Mr. D’Arminio asked if the mezzanine requires a variance.  Ms. Holmqvist stated that the mezzanine should be included in the parking requirement calculation.  Mr. Dattoli feels that the mezzanine is a floor..  Ms. Holmqvist agrees with Mr. Dattoli.  Mr. D’Arminio feels that a decision could be made after the testimony regarding the mezzanine.  Mr. Dattoli asked that the if the mezzanine does count, how many additional parking spaces would be needed.  He was told 67 spaces would be required.  Now 56 spaces are proposed; one more than it required.
A motion to open the meeting up to the public on this portion of the hearing was made by Mr. Morrison and seconded by Mr. Dattoli and carried by all.

With no one from the public wishing to be heard, the meeting was closed to the public on a motion from Mr. Morrison, seconded by Mr. Dattoli, and carried by all.

Next witness:

PAGE  
4

